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Thirty-Pifth
ANNUAL REPORT

SEASON 1959/60
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ANVUAL GENERAL MEETING

AGENDA :
Notice of Meeting.

Confirmation of Minutes of Thirty-third Annual General Meeting,
held on 11th September, 1959.

Business arising out of Minutes.
Correspondence.

Notice is hereby given of the intention of L. Bailey to move the fol-
lowing motion:

“That the Club’s present constitution be .réscinded, and the draft
discussed and amended at the Special General Meeting held for
that purpose on Tth of August, 1960, be accepted as the “Rules
and By-laws” of the Henley Surf Life Saving Club.”

(a) Life Membership—

re C. M. Calnan
L. Bailey.
D. Hemsley
A. Roberts

Election of Officers.

Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Thirty-fifth Annual
Report.

Presentation, Consideration |and Adoption of Thirty-fifth Annual
Financial Statement and Treasurer’s Report.

General Business.
GRANTLEY A. ANDERSON, Hon. Secretary.

THE OBJECTS OF THE CLUB ARE :

To study and practise the methods of Surf Life Saving as laid down
by The S.L.S.A. of Australia Handbook.

To minimise the loss of life from drowning by proficient life-saving
apparatus conforming with S.L.S.A. of Australia standards.

To promote demonstrations and arrange classes of instruction so as
to bring about a widespread and thorough knowledge of the principles
of the art of natation, and generally further the best interests of surf
bathing.

To appoint patrols to render all possible aid to those in distress.
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Sir Walter Duncan, M.L.C.
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K.
F.
R.
Vi
J.
L.
S.
J.
A,
G.
W.
W
C
R
E
S
%
C
G
L
L
L

HENL

EY LIFE SAVING CLUB

OFFICE BEARERS FOR THE SEASON 1959-60

Founder: D, F. DINEEN
Patron: A. W. JOLLY

Vice-Patron: His W

Pre

McDonald
Walsh, M.P.
Burton
Jennings
Weinert
Frost

G. Johns
Russell

W. Bamfield
Cameron

A, Page

. Balisbury (Sen.), M.M.
. Bird

. Wellington

. E. Nutt

. Kallin

Lawrie

. Hutchens
. King

. Northey
. Freeman
. Newbold

orship the Mayor of Henley and Grange
(D. J. NEWLANDS)
sident: C. M, CALNAN
Vice-Presidents:
A. Walters (Sen.)
W. V. Holyoak
A. Battershy
N. Tucker
I. K. Lee
W. Stafford
J. J. Miller
. Hicks
. Brittain
Nash
Leo
M. Brady
. Wheatley
Griggs
. Stiller
Page
J. Donnelly
. Northey
. Palelich
Payze
Polson
Cornish

T E I T E T

Captain: A. PARK

Vice-Captain: M. G. Watson.
Hon, Secretary: G. A. Anderson
Hon. Assist. Secretary: K. White
Hon. Treasurer: L. Bailey
Hon. Chief Instructor: A. Roberts
Hon. Surf Boat Captain: R. Williams
Hon. Assist, Boat Captain: M. Drenth

Hon.

Gear Steward: R. Gamlin

Committee Members: C. Phillips, B. Robinson, R. Hill
House Rep.: T. Jennings (Resigned May, 1960) A. Roberts

Hon. Hand

icappers: H. Pleass, C. Fielder

Hon. Timekeepers: T. Ewens (Sen.)
Selection Committee: A. Park, A. Roberts, M. G. Watson
Publicity Officer: C. Fielder

Delegate

to S.ALA.S.A.: G, Anderson

Hon, Auditors: F. Tucker: A, Roberts
Hon., Solicitor: H. Irving
Hon. Medical Officer: All Doctors practising in Henley Beach.

Life Members:

1

F. C. Hill, R. J. M. Donough, W. Zimmerman, A. H. Hallett, M. B. Butter-

field, C. D.

Fielder, F. Tucker, T. Jennings.
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CAFPTAIN'S REPORT
This season has been very successful, with two trips to Port Lincoln.
One was early in the year, by air, managed by our good friend, and
life member, Chook Fielder. During this trip we gave several demon-
strations and held a small carnival at Fisheries Bay, on the Sunday,
watched by a crowd of four to five hundred people. This started our
season off very well, and enthused our members greatly.

The other trip, by sea, to Port Lincoln, was for a competitive carni-
cval, organised by State Centre, and run very successfully by Port Lincoln.
This trip was managed bv Merv Butterfield and was enjoyed by all
members who went. Thanks to Merv and his helpers.

Our club had outstanding performances in all competition and ear-
nival work this season. A lot of praise and thanks must go to our senior
instructors (Dave Hemsley, Merv Butterfield and Sam Roberts) for their
sterling effort and enthusiasm shown during the year.

Without their effort, we could not have achieved our great success
at the State Championships (Christies Beach), or the Australian Surf
titles at Merriweather. The clubs effort at both was a job well done,
and was only achieved by lots of hard swimming training, and lots of drill.

On behalf of all members, both past and present, T wish to congratu-
late those who gained honour by winning State Titles, such as March
Past, Senior and Junior R. & R., Senior and Junior Belt Race, Junior
Surf Race and Senior and Junior Beach events.

A special mention must go to our Senior R. & R., who again took
the Ampol Shield for the seventh consecutive time, also winners at State
Titles, and a close second at the Australian Titles. Our Juniors also
did a remarkable job, being placed third in the Australian Surf Champion-
ships. To these teams, congratulations, and the best of luck for next
=2eason.

I would like to congratulate members who gained selection for the
State Surf Team, and all club trophy winners.

To our kindred clubs, we say thanks. Competition this year was
fought in the keennest manner, and we look forward to meeting you
next ycar.

To our management committee, instructors, and all those who helped
throughout the year, I wish to express by gratitude and thanks; it has

1 r i o
been a pleasure to work with you. TONY FRITZ PARK, Captain,

AFFILIATIONS

The club was again affiliated, and proud to be associated, with the
South Awustralian State Centre of the Surf Life Saving Association of
Aupstralia and the South Australian Amateur Swimming Association.

Although we did not renew our affiliation with the Water Polo Asso-
ciation, many members plaved with the Henley & Grange Water Polo
teams as mcmbers of that Club.

No members registered by us competed in anv swimming carnivals,
but Rodney Payze, Trevor Ewens and Anthony Page all had singular
success while swimming as members of their respective clubs in the
South Australian Swimming Championships.

The standard of swimming was maintained and improved upon by
the strict enforcing of the 8.30 mins. test swim before applications for
membership were considered.

Professional coaches Doug Openshaw and Bill Renfrey gave valuable
agzistance to both the Senior and Junior R. & R. teams, the latter being
driven hard by the personal example of Merv Butterfield. and this proved
invaluable in their efforts in the Australian Championships.

G. A. ANDERSON, Delegate to S.A.A.S.A.



MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGS

C. Calnan (President) .. ... 19 (Resigned May, 1960) .. 12
ASEarlcSGaptain)iit s a 20 A. Roberts (Chief Instructor) 14
M. Watson (Vice-Captain) ... 18 B. Robinson (Hon. Registrar) 14
G. Anderson (Secretary) .. 20 C. Phillips ; Sl T
L. Bailey (Treasurer) .. ... 16 ErarETil]e S et e 18
K. White (Assist. See.) ... ... 19 C. Fielder (Delegate Aust.

R. Gamlin (Gear Steward) .. 18 [Risleg)et e S R e 3
R. Williams (Boat Captain) .. 11 NER T cohseni s fil i s 14
T. Jennings (House Rep.)

The number of Committee Meetings held up to 14/8/60 totalled 21,
with three Special General Meetings being conducted.

MEMBERSHIP

55/56 56/57 57/58 58/59 59/60
Senior Active ... ... .. 1lyf 16 28 25 27
Junior and Cadet .. 27 20 18 44 32
Active Reserve .. 8 8 9 13 9
Fifare S i ane 11 11 11 11 13
Associate ... ... e Tt 1 2 2 4 2

64 66 68 97 83

As one can see, there was a slight drop in membership this season,
due mainly to the inability of some members to drill and compete, and
these members wisely refrained from rejoining while the season was in full
swing. The instructors weeded out some of the less capable members and
this gave us a well balanced membership and a chance to consolidate our
position in competition, which the results show. However, active reserve
remained the same with the numerical loss of our most recent life members,
but it is a position we should strive to fill to maximum, to relieve them of
so many carnival patrols.

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT

It gives me much pleasure in presenting the Chief Instructors Report
for the season 1959-60.

At the commencement of the season the Selection Committee set as
its goal the winning of the Senior and Junior Rescue and Resuscitation
Championships. (These two events have eluded the Club for a few
seasons.)

After winning these two events at the State Championships at Chris-
ties Beach, it was decided to send both teams to Merewether for the
1960 Australian Championships, and their performances were the best
results ever by this Club, the Senior team finishing a very close second,
and the Junior team a splendid third.

My congratulations are extended to A. Park, A, Page and T. Ewens
on gaining selection in the State team that went to Merewether, a
special mention for A. Park on his close second in the Australian Belt
Championship.

: During the past season the Awards taken have declined very sharply
and an all out effort will have to be made next season to recruit more
members, this will boost our points score for the “B.P.” Roat Trophy.

In closing, I wish to thank Dave Hemsley, Merv Butterfield and Laurie
Bailey for coaching the Rescue and Resuscitation teams, Clive Calnan,
Peter Harris and Richard Robinson for Instructing the Bronze Classes.

A. F. ROBERTS, Chief Instructor.
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AWARDS GAINED THIS SEASON

Junior Bronze Qualifying Resuscitation
Lloyd Lomax P. E. Harris Certificate
Senior Bronze M. Powell R. Foster
R. Trealor A. Henderson J. Butterfield
Instructor’s Certificate W. Sharpe

FP. M. Harris
R Robinson

GEAR STEWARD'S REPORT

Gentlemen:

Your attention is directed to the fact that although our Club has
excelled in Carnivals and other competitive events we cannot hope to
eyhieve the ultimate and win the B.P. Surf Boat for our Club unless we
also work more diligently toward the important goal of maintaining our
gear and equipment in first class condition.

I think that you will agree that the task of a gear steward in
maintaining equipment without the aid of a properly appointed assistant
is an impossibility without the fullest co-operation of every member
using that equipment. I should like to thank all members who were of
assistance in my work as gear steward and particularly Max Griffiths
for his help in the erection of the reel and ski racks and in passing T
would like to commend to all members the thought that the 1960-61 gear
inspection competition can be won by Henley S.L.S.C. if every member
co-operates towards that goal by showing more care and appreciation of
our gear and equipment.

Apart from the usual work of maintenance on expendable items of
equipment, the following jobs were carried out this season:

1. BOAT SHED:
(a) New racks for Malaboo boards.
(h) Racks for 16’0"-—skis moved from South to North wall.
(e¢) New racks for housing reels.

" 2. BOAT TRAILER:
Burnt off and repainted.

3. 8UN DECK DOOR:
New lock fitted.

4, HALL DOOR:
New lock fitted.

5. LOCKERS:
- New locks to patrol, gear stewards and Secretary’s lockers,

6.. BUOYS:
All buoys repainted.

A recent survey of Items needing attention for the 1950-61 season
resulted as follows:

1. EVE ROCKERS:
Suggest replace steel tube rocker.

2. MARCH PAST COSTUMES:
Moth eaten and faded—suggest new costumes.
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3. LOCKERS:
Always untidy—padlocks not fitted to many—suggest essential all
members fit same as necessary.

4, LI LO ROLLERS:
Three (3) needed to replace those lost over two seasons,

5. BELTS:
Two (2) new safety belts to replace old type belts.

6. BEACH MARKER PEGS:
Suggest new set owing to Aust. championships scheduled for S.A.
next season.

7. BOATS:

(a) D. J. Newland No. 1—Clean off and re-varnish—replace existing
quarter bar.

(b) A. W. Jolly No. 2—Clean off and repaint inside and out—also
to rowing skulls.

8. FLOODLIGHT:
Replace cracked 3-pin plug with rubber plug.

9. BOATSHED:
New barrel bolt needed on door.

10. ROOF DECK:
Seal up cracks in concrete roof over kitchen.

As may be seen from this report, there is much to be done in the
interests of our Club if we are to achieve our goal of winning the gear
inspection competition next season,

In conclusion, I extend best wishes to all members for a successful
1960-61 seasomn. ;
ROSS GAMLIN.

PATROLS

Season 1959-60 for us was a safe quiet season with regard to patrols.
The total of 1,113} hours logged with one rescue and only four patients
given first aid treatment is ample proof of patrol activity, however, on
checking through the patrol log book, it was apparent from the respee-
tive patrol captains comments that we had a fairly cold, if not dismal,
summer. Very often the comments “nil swimmers, patrol resigned to
cleaning clubhouse” were noted. This has one consolation, we had main-
tained a considerably tidy clubhouse throughout the season.

I must report that the general attitude to patrols was not outstand-
ing, and for a club of his size that does go well in the competitive field
to fall down here is a disappointment.. I think the interpretation of the
patrol is wrong and when the members accept the fact that the patrol
of the day is the working party of that day and not merely a group
of members to observe people swimming between two flags, then I am sure
efficiency will be of the best standard.

The active reserve members deserve my thanks, for if it were not
for these members doing this valuable service for the club, then our
competitive record would not be what it is.

MICHAEL G. WATSON, Vice-Captain.
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LADIES’ AUXILIARY

The women’s Auxiliary began the 1959-60 season by holding a
Mannequin Parade at the Henley Town Hall. Miss Mignon Cameron
assisted greatly by engaging professional models, and we featured a
hypnotist in the show, which, although a little unorthodox, went over
quite well. All the girls had a job to do, what with taking tickets
at the door, and helping behind the scenes, while four of us dressed in
white beachcoats sold sweets and shoulder sprays during interval. This
parade was a great experience for us, being our very first effort to help
the boys, and although we had the normal “teething troubles”, we learned
from our mistakes and were instrumental in raising forty pounds.

In all efforts to get ahead, we organised a Guy Fawkes harbecue to
be held at Jeanette Thompson's house in Seaview Road. We had a
spectacular Guy, which took twenty minutes to make and an hour and
twent minutes to burn, and he really went off “with a bang”. There
were also fireworks for sale, along with the usual refreshments, but
although this barbecue was extremely successful in that we had a good
crowd and everyone enjoyed themselves, we only finished with a profit
of a little over five pounds.

The boys then approached us about assisting them to send a team
to Merriweather. We put our heads together, and arranged another
barbecue at Judelle Bentley’s house. Judelle and I then undertook the
impossible task of “getting something for nothing”. This proved a
highly successful mission, however, and being able to procure chops
and sausages, bread, cool drinks, etc., almost free of charge, and with
the help of a perfect evening, made a worthwhile profit of seventy
pounds. At this function we sold the usual refreshments and quizzed
an L.P. recording and three bottles of champagne, also procured free
of charge.

The Henley and Grange procession during January was both an
enjoyable and successful event, and although it rained the whole morning,
it failed to dampen the spirits of the beauties of yesteryear, rattling
tins furiously from the Henley surfboat.

I'm sure that the girls join me in expressing thanks to the Club
Secretary, Mr. Anderson, and members who assisted us in so many ways
during the season, and I would like to thank the President, Treasurer,
and girls in the Auxiliary for the wonderful way they worked together
to make our functions the success they were.

We have set a goal for the coming season—to equip the March Past
team with new bathers . . . T feel sure that with such an enthusiastic
committee we should have no trouble at all.

DIANNE J. FAHEY, Secretary.

Office Bearers:
PRESIDENT: Miss Judelle Bentley.

SECRETARY: Mrs. D. Fahey.
TREASURER: Miss Kay Newman.
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THANKS AND APPRECIATION

We wish to extend appreciation to the following people for the help
and many services which they have rendered throughout the season.

The Founder

Mr. Dan Dineen.

Patron: Mr. A. W. Jolly.

Vice-Patron: His Worship the Mayor of Henley and Grange, Mr. D. J.
Newlands.

Mr. Fred Angus

Mrs. Bentley

Corporation of Henley and Grange

Sid Knights Motors

Kelloggs Aust. Ltd.

Mr. J. Pol=on

The Gollywog Club

Mr. Doug Heading

Mr. Butch McGregor

Mr. J. Payze

Mr.” C. Hutchens, M.P.

Mr. P. K. Lee’

Mr. Gordon Cameron

Messrs. Northey Bros.

Mr. L. Frost ;

Mr. A. W. Barnfield

Mr. J. F. Walsh, M.P.

Sir Walter Duncan, M.L.C.

Archdeacon Gooden

Mr. A. W. Page

Henley and Grange Womens Ser-
vice Assen.

Mrs. Sokeld

Mr. and Mrs. Munn

Lasscocks

Mr. 8. Jacobsen (Snr.)
Messrs. R. N, Wadmore

Mr. H. Jenkins

Mr. H. Donnelly

Messrs. R. B. Day & Sons
Mr. C. 8. Lennie

Mr. Couch

Henley S.L.S.C. Ladies Auxiliary
Mr. W. Stafford

Mr. Jack Robinson

Messrs. R. & A. Jones
Messrs. B. E. & E. E. Temby
Mr. P. Jamieson

Mr. Bill Tonkin, Jolly Miller
Mr. T. Brown

.Mr. A, E. Griffiths

Mr. L. Cornish

Mr. R, Truan & Sons
Miss M. Cameron
Mr. George Efnen
Mr. B. Godfrey

Mr. C. Cotton

W. H. Bruce Ltd.
Witchery Fashions

And all those people of Henley and surrounds, who contributed so
much towards our wonderful success in the Australian Championships.

TROPHY WINNERS FOR THIS SEASON

e Event _
Senior Club Champion .. .. 1t
. . 24
Junior Club Champion _ .. 1.
2,
Senior Jetty Swims ... . 1.
2,
3.
Fastest Times ... ... A
Cadet dJetty Swims ... .. 1
2
3.
Cadet Handicappers Swim 1
President’s Handicap .. .. 1k
2.
3

SR

Sl L

- Winner Donor
A, Park Mr. D. J. Newlands
A. Page JAld. A. E. Griffiths
Club Trophy
G. Griffiths Mr. D, J. Newlands
R. Keam Mr. R. Lodge
Club Trophy
R. Payze Messrs. F. Hill &
L. Leo
T. Ewens Mr. C. Lennie
A. Page Club Trophy
. Page Mr. M. Butterfield
. M. Powell Mr. J. Payvze
van Elst Club Trophy
L. Buller Club Trophy
J. Butterfield Mr. H. Pleass
R. Payze Mr. C. M. Calnan
R. Keam Mr. C. M. Calnan
Park Mr. C. M. Calnan
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Event
Most Improved Member ...

H

Most Proficient Cadet .. ...
Most Improved Swimmer ..

Most Consistent in Jetty
Swims ... ...

Most Patrol Hours ... ...

Ampol Shield Trophies ...
T. Park
A. Page
R. Payze
N. Jacobsen

Kellogg's Boat Jackets—
R. Williams
R. Keam
T. Mulvahill
M. Lodge

WOEY HuEw B 2 P

Winner
Kiely

Buller
Keam Mr. S. Jacobsen, Snr.

Powell
G. Watson

Robinson
Linke Co. Ltd.
Jacobsen

Ewens

Harris
Drenth Ltd.
Anderson
Robinson

Donor

Mr. R. Burton
(Astra Radio & TV)

Mr. H. M. Jenkins

Club Trophy
Mr. G. A. Anderson

Ampol Petroleum

Kellogg’s Aust. Pty.

We thank all trophy donors for their generous support and con-

gratulate all trophy winners.

May you strive even further next season

PATROL HOURS AS RECORDED BY MEMBERS — SEASON 1959-60

Active Members Hours
Wiakisoms WGy Jass e i 40
Linke B, o .. 38431
Jenleinat uVE S s e s 3 D
Tedga Mo s s 32
Williams, R. .. 32
Watson, A. ... ... 232
Calnan, C. 32
Griffiths, G. ... 31%
Griffiths, M. SEEaa b
BayzaseRase o e 311
Buegelaariel i Sr s o e 31}
Sims, B . gl
Jacobsen, N. ..
Pettman, G. ..

Robinson, B. ...

Harris, P. ..

Keam, R. ...

Prenths M. oo o o ol

Liston, D. ...

Buller, D, ..

Jacobsen, S.

Bage A o

Mulvahill, T. .

Kiely, I. ...

Butterfield, M
Anderson, G. ...
White, K. ... .
Roberts, A.
Robinson, R.
BUllepe Sl 0o e n i
Parleci Al e
Ewens, T.
Fahey, B
Phillips, C. ..
Van Elst, R. .

Active Members Hours
Foster, R. s o S [T |
Whitford, G. e
Powell, M. ek b L L Rl 12
Calnan, C. e ]):
Reid, R. e e e e 4
F‘arrugla C 4
Butterfield, J. 4
Kong) J et 4
Sharp, D. .. 4
Holmes, H. ... ... ; 3

Al 10111
Average 46 members 219 hours.
Active Reserve Hours
Baileys il s sl S o i giaiis o)
Balce Tt iy T
Jennings, T. ... st mrnat o O
Jolmss Gy e 8
Salisbury, W, ... ... .. 8
Salisburys - - 8
Parnell, R. 8
Hemsley, <
Tucker L. ... e
Owens B s o
Hills R el T3
BulliaGrizaninss s - Tt den e 092
Brasti B 31
Menzies, B. O

Rotals i wintvEile St 102

Total Hours Patrolled:
Active and Active Reserve, 1113}




CONCLUSION

In concluding this, the Thirty-fifth Annual Report, one looks back on
a year of mixed fortunes.

In competition we have never been stronger or more capable, but
although we are not insolvent, we are by no means financial, and this is
not fair or just to the chaps who worked so hard to give us the clubhouse
whose shelter we enjoy today.

Although misfortune cost us gquite some considerable amount, a
lot of the monies raised were done so for the fares of the teams that
travelled to the Australian titles.

This, in itself, was perhays the best investment that the club has
ever made, and one that must certainly bear fruit, as the lads who com-
peted have gained first hand knowledge of heavy suufing conditions and
valuable “big time” carnival experience,

The outstanding feature, to my mind, for the year was the magnificent
job done by the team coaches. These, as well as the Chief Instructor,
belong to the “Older Brigade"” and their experience proved invaluable in
carnivals as the results prove. I can only hope that we will see more of
this “Older Brigade” in the coming season to help us with administrative
problems that need experienced members to deal with them.

To the many members who assisted with advice and help during the
year, I give heartfelt thanks, and in particular, Clive Calnan, our Presi-
dent, Lawrie Bailey, Gerald Watson, Kevin White, my Assistant Sec-
retary, and the members of the Ladies’ Auxiliary who worked very hard
during the summer season. Also to Dan Dineen our founder for his
cheerful disposition in the light of his own adversity, which was and
still is an inspiration.

Thank you for giving be the opportunity of serving you as your
Secretary, it has been an honour and a pleasure.

GRANTLEY ANDERSON, Hon. Secretary.

ADDENDUM

The season 1959-60 presented a very busy and most successful year.
Particularly at the results achieved by Club members during the season.
And still able to maintain our membership of qualified members as one
can well see by the efficient patrol hours that have been carried out
during the year.

The splendid results achieved in competitions held during the year,
and particularly by our Senior and Junior R. & R. teams in winning the
State Titles again, has been mainly due to the co-operation of the teams
to drills helding during the season, and the tireless efforts by the instrue-
tors.

I wish to add my congratulations to the R. & R. teams, and instruc-
tors, for their splendid efforts, with a special word of praise to our Club
Captain, Tony Park, for his efforts in winning the Club Championshin
and State Belt Championship, and in gaining second place in the Belt
Race at the Australian Championships, held at Merriweather, N.S.W., this
year.



I wish to convey our thanks and appreciation to the Ladies’ Commit-
tee, who, at all times, are willing to give assistance, and to all of our
good supporters who have assisted the club during the year.

Once again I thank the Management Committee and all Club members
for their co-operation given to be during the year. It has been a pleasure
to work for the club and enjoy the success achieved. We look forward
with every confidence to the coming season.

CLIVE M. CALNAN.

TREASURER'S REPORT

The annual accounts which follow this report do not give rise to
excited cries of delight so far as financial gains are concerned, but it is
pleasing to report that the club’s financial position is reasonably stable.
However, tight control will have to be exercised over future expenditure,
at least until the 1960-61 season begins and we can build up our bank
balance.

Although our bank balance on the 30th June, 1960, was much lower
that at the same time 12 months before, members will appreciate the
fact that some £250 raised by themselves was used to send club repre-
sentatives to the 1960° Australian Surf Championships. The success of
members at those Championships is outlined elsewhere in this Annual
Report and it only remains to be said that such success contributed in
no small way to the fact that the 1961 Australian Surf Championships
will positively be held in South Australia. The signicance of this will
readily be seen, as Henley being one of the clubs which are organising
the Championships, will benefit financially from the venture.

It is regrettable that our Annual Night Carnival could net be held
because of bad weather, and the resultant loss could surely be assessed
at £150. Our Social Activities, conducted under the direction of Tom
Jennings and Gerry Watson, are, without doubt, keeping the club going,
and to them and their band of assistants may I personally extend my
thanks for their untiring efforts.

The new season is just around the corner, and with the 1961 Austra-
lian Championships being held in our own State for the first time, all
members will be striving to compete suceessfully and it is hoped that
they will strive just as hard for their club’s welfare by taking an active
interest in its financial activities.

LAWRIE BAILEY.
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